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Honorable Chairmen of Competition Authorities in Asia, Ladies and Gentlemen:

This is the second time I am joining the Top Level Officials’ Meeting on Competition Policy and speaking to the Asian competition community.  On this occasion, I am very pleased to share with you the experiences and future direction of the technical assistance programs provided by the Fair Trade Commission (hereinafter “the Commission”).  

Introduction

The Fair Trade Commission (hereinafter “the Commission”) has provided international technical assistance on competition law and policy matters to neighboring countries since 1999 following its establishment in 1992.  Since the Commission has itself in the past benefited from a great deal of technical assistance offered by other countries and organizations, it has looked for chances to contribute to the international competition community.  Over the past ten years, its technical assistance program has reached more than 12 Asian countries in helping to spread competition law and policy in such a way as to maximize consumer welfare. 

Experiences of the Commission

The Commission, with its seven years of experience in enforcing the Fair Trade Law, started to accomplish its technical assistance mission with the support of the OECD International Cooperation Program on Competition Policy, in order to share its experiences and thereby make a contribution to the international competition community starting in 1999.  Furthermore, in 2001, the Commission assisted a younger agency in the drafting of its competition law, and, since 2002, has formally launched technical assistance and capacity-building programs in other developing countries that were considering implementing or had recently implemented their own competition law.

The funding for such assistance has been principally provided by the annual budget of the Commission.  To enable it to stably and increasingly contribute to the international community, the Commission has made every effort to integrate its own internal resources with external resources.  The Commission has coordinated with other government agencies for their financial support to fully fund its technical assistance activities.

The Commission’s assistance programs’ main features have included dispatching advisors, short-term missions, regional conferences, and internships in Taiwan for foreign personnel.  The programs have focused on the common concerns of most competition laws worldwide, namely, monopolization, concerted actions, mergers and acquisitions, and anti-competitive conduct.  Since differences still exist in the legal environments of different countries, the programs have generally been tailored to the specific requirements of the host economies.  The content of the assistance programs have included developing laws, providing education and training in the substantive legal principles, establishing an analytical framework, and teaching on the investigative techniques needed for the success of a competition law enforcement regime.

New Movement and Future Directions in the Technical Assistance Area

Our technical assistance programs have provided numerous opportunities for participants to fully grasp the importance of incorporating not just the concept of competition but also the competition law itself into their economies.  In addition, these events have greatly facilitated networking among all attendees from all jurisdictions.  To be sure, the events have been hugely successful at encouraging attendees to share their experiences in relation to investigative skills, knowledge in enforcing the law, or even daily work procedures.  Beyond the networking skills acquired by all attendees, the friendship and camaraderie born that have resulted from the events have been invaluable.  Therefore, the Commission has made and will continue to make every effort to support and provide technical assistance programs in this region.

However, in order to manage an effective technical assistance program, the Commission requires sufficient financial resources as well as outside assistance that takes the form of sending professional lecturers, designing workshop materials and providing logistical support.  Without a doubt, international organizations, for example, the Competition Committee of the OECD and the ICN, have been valuable resources as we have thought thorough the possibilities for collaboration.

In recent years, the largest developing countries such as the BRIC countries have been playing an increasingly important role in the world economy especially on the political platform.  However, several countries have also developed past the emerging market phase, with notable examples of these being the 4 Little Dragons in Asia.  Owing to the close similarities that these economies share regarding the process of economic development and, to a certain extent, their cultural values, the Commission has been able to draw upon its own culture, history, and experiences along with its advantages in terms of language, both in Chinese and English, to customize the technical assistance programs it provides so that they are easily understood, socially appropriate, practical and well received by the beneficiaries.
As for the content of the technical assistance programs, unfair trading practices resulting from competition among small and medium-sized enterprises have accounted for most of the cases brought before the competition agency in most developing countries.  With unfair competition practices and consumer protection issues having acquired a regional significance, the Commission is well prepared to include broader issues within the scope of its assistance programs based on its accumulated enforcement experiences.

Conclusion

New technologies have provided us with better tools to access international experiences and cooperation.  Only 17 years ago, when the Commission was established in 1992, the use of computers for word processing was not a common sight in the Commission, and the absence of the Internet increased the difficulties it faced in terms of collecting information.  There are still huge quantities of handwritten reports filling up our archives, which clearly demonstrates the history of our enforcement experiences.  However, because of new technologies, the way we work has changed.  This raises another question. What adjustments are we making to increase the effectiveness of our technical assistance programs? 

At this critical time as we continue to face a global financial crisis, as well as difficulties both economically and politically, I would like to point out that there are no perfect answers for the questions we face.  Based on my own personal opinion, we shall continue to concentrate our efforts on administering the assistance program during times of both prosperity or hardship.

Although the Commission has already been established for 17 years, I cannot stop thinking of how important it is to keep the agency sufficiently young to be creative, energetic and eager to learn.  I believe that we, as a provider, can ourselves benefit by participating in the technical assistance activities.  Providers can always reconsider the usefulness of their present experiences regarding the enforcement of the legislative framework that is applied to the recipients’ economies, not only in order to improve their analytical skills but also to enhance their ability to communicate.  As the ancient Chinese proverb so aptly puts it: “Teaching benefits teachers and students alike.” 

In concluding, I would like to point out that the technical assistance programs cost the Commission far less than the benefits it receives from them.  Last, and not least, I would like to convey my most sincere appreciation to my colleagues from the AFCCP and the JFTC for organizing this excellent event.  Thank you very much.
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